
REGULAR MEETING 
Tuesday, September 2, 1952 

THE COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF BLOOMINGTON, INDIANA, met in regular 
session in the Council Chamber at the City Hall, Bloomington, Indiana, September 
2, 1952, at the hour of six-thirty (6:30) P.M., with Mayor Kelly presiding. 

Members present: Carpenter, Fowler, Griffith, McDaniel, 
Miller, Porter 

Members absent: Ramsey 

The minutes of the regular meeting August 19, 1952, were approved by 
the Council upon motion of Councilman Fowler, seconded by Councilman Miller, 

The minutes of the special statuatory meeting August 25, 1952, were 
approved by the Council on motion of Councilman Miller, seconded by Councilman 
McDaniel. 

A request was received from Mrs, Gurnie Hopper for permission to cut 
the curb at her residence at 333 South Henderson street to provide driveway 
ent;r~ee. Councilman Fowler reported for the Collllllittee on Streets, Alleys, and 
Bridges, that the Committee had already investigated this request and recommanded 
that permission be granted, Mr, Fowler moved that the petition be granted as 
requested with the work to be done under the supervision of the City Engineer; 
Councilman Porter seconded the motion; motion carried. 

A petition was received from William C, Evers, Jr., for permission to 
extend the cut of curb at his address, 802 East Hunter Avenue, to provide better 
entrance to driveway, Councilman Fowler advised that the Committee on Streets, 
Alleys, and Bridges, had already invextigated this request, and recommended that 
permission be granted, Mr. Fowler moved that permission be granted with the work 
to be done under the supervision of the City Engineer and according to the 
Engineer's specifications; Councilman Griffith seconded the motion; motion carried. 

A letter was received from Marvard A. Clark, Secretary of the Plan 
Commission, reporting on the action of the Plan Commission in regard to the 
request for rezoning of Lots Nos. 18, 19, and 20, of Kenwood Park Addi.tion. 
A Resolution No, 3, 1952, of The Plan Commission was enclosed, approving the 
rezoning of the lots from B-3 General Business Zone to R-1 One Family Zone. 
Ordinance No~7~:, 1952, to amend the Bloomington Zoning Map dated July 18, 1950, 
was presented to the Council, changing the zoning on said Lots Nos, 18, 19, and 
20, Kenwood Park Addition, from B-3 General Business to R-1 One Family. Councilman 
Fowler moved for suspension of rules so that the Ordinance might be voted on at 
this meeting; Councilman McDaniel seconded the motion; motion carried. Councilman 
Miller moved the adoption of Ordinance No~7~, 1952, amending the Bloomington Zoning 
Map dated July 18, 1950; Councilman McDaniel seconded the motion; Mayor Kelly 
requested a roll call vote, and the reBponae was as follows: Ayes: Carpenter, 
Fowler, Griffith, McDaniel, Miller, and Porter; Nays: none; Absent: Ramsey; 
motion carried , and the Ordinance officially adopted. 

The report of Fire Chief Horace Robertson for the month of August 1952 
was presented to the Council, and accepted on motion of Councilman Carpenter, 
seconded by Councilman Porter, 

Councilman Miller reported for the Committee on Sidewalks and Street 
Lighting in connection with the request for installation of a street light at 
the intersection of First Street and Mitchell Street, and recommended that the 
installation of the light be approved. Mr. Miller moved that the Council approve 
the installation of street light at the intersection of First and Mitchell Streets; 
Councilman Griffith seconded the motion; motion carried, 
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The meeting adjourned on motion of Councilman Fowler, seconded by 
Councilman Miller, 

~£P.V~W:fl.r ~-C~~ ~ . .. ~--· 

~/~-
Clerk-Treasurer Secretary 

,. 




